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From our Head Teacher       
We’re all getting into the holiday swing of things…the Friendship Squad have organised a KS2 Snow Show for 

Monday where our children will be performing their talents in assembly.  The KS2 Concert at Cecil Sharpe 

House was wonderful (photographs overleaf).     Our final week is busy with KS1 Concerts, trips to Great 

Ormond Street Children’s Hospital School for our choir to sing to the children, as well as Christmas Lunch and 

Father Christmas’ visit…..if the children have been good!  Don’t forget it’s Christmas Jumper Day next Friday 

and we finish school at 1:30      Robin 
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Need a computer ? 
 

Don’t forget if you don’t have a computer at home 

and would like to apply for one from Computers for 

Schools which has links with our school, please ask 

for an application form at the office or speak to Paul 

Beeton or Robin.   Please ensure the form is com-

pleted fully and returned ASAP.  Your children will 

love doing Home Learning in the Google Classroom. 

 The End of Term Approacheth! 
  

    COMING UP NEXT TERM WHICH BEGINS ON        

           TUESDAY, 5TH JANUARY 2016 

 

Monday 4th January             INSET DAY – School  

             Closed 

Tuesday 5th January            Spring Term Begins 

 
Friday 8th January          Yr 6 to RAF Museum 

Wed  13th January             Yr 3 to the Hindu Temple 

Monday18th January            World Religion Week 

Monday 18th January           School Photos 

Monday 25th January           Installation of our Soft Play  

             Room 

Friday 12th February           End of Spring 1 

 
15-19 February                    Half Term 

  
Monday 22nd February        First Day of Spring 2 
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Google Classroom        
Paul Beeton will be running an      

information session for Y1 parents 

& carers next Wednesday 16th December at 9 am in 

the Middle Hall. Y1 will be launching their Google Class-

room shortly. Paul will be telling you all about this fantastic 

learning tool so you can support your children at home. 

Attendance cheers this week go again to 6PH with 99%. 1J 

had only 2 lates and collect Punctuality points. 

The bad news is that during this one week 100 children 

arrived late for school. Together, for your children’s 

progress, we must improve timekeeping in the morning. 

Need a computer ? 
 

If you don’t have a computer at home and would 

like to apply for one from Computers for Schools 

which has links with our school, please ask for an 

application form at the office or 

speak to Paul Beeton or Robin.   

Please ensure the form is com-

pleted fully and returned ASAP.   

mailto:admin@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk


Goodbyes  ... 
We say goodbye to two important individuals next week.    

Antonio Spiotta who works alongside Giuseppe as Site Supervisor at 

the end of the day, is retiring.  Tony has worked at Primrose Hill for 

over 10 years and we will be sad to see him go.  However, he is 

looking forward to spending time with his family and putting his feet 

up.  We wish him all the very best for his retirement.  We will review 

our Premises Team structure in due course.   
 

And a big farewell to Katie Teage who says goodbye to Primrose Hill and hello to 

Monteagle School in Barking & Dagenham as Assistant Head Teacher.  Over the past three 

years, Katie has waved her musical wand over us all and her achievements for the school 

have been immense.   Katie will be hugely missed but we wish her a happy transition to her 

new school and all the fun and challenges that will bring.  We will be saying hello to Tom 

West in January as he begins his musical journey with us at Primrose Hill. 

 

Spring Term Clubs 
 

A letter giving details of our Spring Term Clubs has been 

sent home today to all families.     The process to apply for 

the clubs is changing.  A sign up list for each club will be 

located in the middle hall on Monday and 

Tuesday of next week (14th and 15th De-

cember) from 3.30-4.15.  You will be able 

to write your child’s name, class and list 

whether they have attended the club  

previously or have been on a waiting list 

to join. Please make sure your child really 

wants to join a particular club or clubs. 

 

 

Library Redevelopment 
 

Marianne has been working super 

hard clearing the library and        

designing our new library space. The 

library will be redecorated next week 

and then the exciting transformation 

will begin in the early part of the 

Spring Term.  As you know, Reading 

is a school improvement priority and 

this will transform the reading     

experience for the  children.  A big 

thank you to Marianne and her merry 

band of helpers who have worked 

before and after 

school in getting 

things ready. 

 

 

Heather’s 25 year achievement! 
 

Last week in our Achievement Assembly we celebrated 

Heather Healy’s 25 years of service with our school.   

Heather is one of our Higher 

Level Teaching Assistants and 

an invaluable member of the 

staff.   We congratulated her 

and  Robin made her a queen 

for a day! 

 

We have been given a beautiful    

Christmas Bear that we are going 

to raffle.   

 Raffle Tickets  

 will be      

 available  in 

the play-   

ground be-

fore and 

after school. 
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